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Itõs Election Time: 2018 Slate of Nominees  
Kim Forde, Cõ90 ð Elections Committee Chair  

2018 SLATE OF NOMINEES! The below 

candidates have been nominated for the term 

of  July 1, 2018 - June 30, 2020 .  

  

Corresponding Secretary:  Rhonda Waller Cõ91 

Assistant corresponding Secretary:  Daria 

Valentine, Cõ2000 

Treasurer: Sheryl McNeil, Cõ79 

Assistant Treasurer : Cassandra Morgan, Cõ82  

Member at Large East : No Candidate  

Member at Large West : No Candidate  

Note, in accordance with the NAASC 

governing documents, Tara Buckner will serve a 

consecutive term,  July 1, 2018 ð June 30, 2020 , 

as NAASC President. Thus, NAASC President -

Elect Keva Wright -Berry is automatically re -

elected to serve one additional term,  July 1, 

2018 ð June 30, 2020 .  
  

SUBMIT WRITE-INS! You may submit write -in 

candidates for the following NAASC positions:  

Correspo nding Secretary, Assistant 

Corresponding Secretary, Treasurer, Assistant 

Treasurer, Member -at -Large East, member -at 

Large West on or before  February 7, 2018  to the 

Elections Committee Chair, Kimberly Forde, 

at  elections@naasc.org . 
 

SUBMIT BYLAW AMENDMENTS! You may submit 

amendments to th e NAASC Bylaws  for 

consideration at the 2018 NAASC Annual 

Meeting. Proposed amendments may be 

submitted to the Constitution and Bylaws 

Committee Chair, Danielle Butler Simmons, 

at  dbsatlgirl1@yahoo.c om  by  February 19, 

2018 using proper RONR terminology and 

format (see attached example), including all 

applicable conforming amendments, and 

rationale. Amendments may be proposed by 

the constitution and bylaws committee, the 

executive committee, a standing  committee, a 

regional conference, a chapter, a member or 

the annual meeting.  
 

 

Annual Giving Snafu  
Keva Wright Berry, C õ79 ð President Elect  

Have you checked your annual giving to Spelman, recently?  Iõve been a longtime donor via the EFT 

(electronic withdrawals) program and recently discovered that it has been discontinued. Usually at 

the beginning of the fiscal year (July 1), I re -assess my giving level to the College. This year was no 

different exc ept that I wasnõt able to get around to it until August/September. To my surprise, Spelman 
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had not been deducting any funds from my account. I called a number I found for Annual Giving, left 

a message and thought I would hear back from someone shortly.  

 

Unfortunately, that didnõt happen, but I was able to speak with Jessie Brooks while in Atlanta in 

December and he confirmed that the EFT program had been discontinued and that another process 

had been put in place. He had one of his staff contact me and we se t up my recurring payments 

again.  

 

All of this is to say, please check your giving statements! If you donõt reconcile your bank and/or credit 

card statements on a regular basis, this oversight might go unnoticed for months. I know that as 

dedicated alumnae we want to give back to the college, but also, WE WANT OUR BEADS! 

Hopefully, I was just one of the alums whose giving fell through the cracks. I never received any notice 

about the discontinuance of EFTs, but I wanted to alert everyone just in case my situa tion wasnõt an 

anomaly.  

 

If you have questions or concerns, please contact Jessie Brooks, VP, Institutional Advancement  at 404 -

270-5323 or jlbrooks@spelman.edu . 

Happy giving!!  

  

From the President õs Desk 
Tara Buckner, C õ87 ð NAASC President  

I hope that everyone is  off to a great start this year!  I am excited to be serving a 

second term as president, as well as look forward to working with President -Elect 

Keva Wright Berry and the Executive Committee as we continue our efforts to 

strengthen the NAASC by increasing memb ership and chapter expansion.   

 

Now that 2018 is officially in òfull swing,ó we are can focus on the business of our 

organization.  I ask each  one of you to help us with spreading the word about the 

information in this newsletter so that no membe r is left out of the information in the 

newsletter.    

 

Spring Officers Elections and Awards.  Our membership has been asking for a more 

efficient voting process for quite some time.  Please read the election details and 

deadlines found in this newsletter.   

Love You Heart Month.  Finally, February is, òLove Your Heart Month.ó  This is when we embrace the idea of 

doing something for ourselves.  Help us celebrate òNAASC Goes Red Day,ó by wearing red along with your 

American Heart Association pin on Friday, February 2, 2018.  I encourage you all to post pictures of 

yourselves in your red.  

 

Call For Bylaw Ammendments  
Constitution and By laws Committee  

SUBMIT BYLAW AMENDMENTS! You may submit amendments to the  NAASC Constitution and Bylaws 

Committee  for consideration at the 2018 NAASC Annual Meeting. Proposed amendments may be 

submitte d to the Committee Chair, Danielle Butler Simmons, at  dbsatlgirl1@yahoo.com  by  February 1 5, 

2018 using proper RONR terminology and format , including all  applicable conforming amendments, and 

rationale. Amendments may be proposed by the constitution and bylaws committee, the executive 

committee, a standing committee, a regional conference, a chapter, or a member . 
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2017 ð 2018 Presidentõs Leadership Webinar Series 
Free for Members of NAASC  - Schedule is subject to change.  Updates available at www.naasc.org . 

 

Februar y 26  Recent Grad Forum:  Career Planning & Debt Management  

March 26   Event Planning 101  

April 23  Something for the Community éNational Alliance on Mental Illness (NAMI) 

May 28   TBD 

 

 
 

  

http://www.naasc.org/


 

Journal of Sisterhood, February  2018 

From the Office of Alumnae Af fairs 

 

 
 

Local NAASC Chapter Events  & Updates  
Monthly we feature local NAASC chapter events.  This includes upcoming and past (within the previous 

month) special events, fundraisers , and chapter meetings.  Events MUST be NAASC sponsored .  Send 

chapter information about upcoming events  or photos from past chapter events  by the 15 th of the month 

to correspo ndingsecretary@naasc.org    
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South Florida Chapter (FL)  

 

 
 

South Florida Chapter had its chapter meeting on January 20, 2018 at Brio Tuscan Grill in Boca Raton, 

FL.  Attached is a photo after the meeting.   In attendance were Erica N. Wright (C'94) (President), Patricia Davis 

(C'73)(Vice President), Sandra Davis Ma pp (C'75) (Member at Large - Palm Beach County, AnnaMaria Ellis 

(C'81)(Member at Large - Miami -Dade County), Betty Davis Griffin (C'97) (Member at Large - Broward County), 

Wanda Randolph (C'76), Jerri DeVard C'79), Christie Grays (C'96), Kia Ball Castilow (C'2003), Florence Greer (C'85) 

and Carmen Wildoose (C'71).  

 

One of our chapter scholarship fundraisers this year is to promote selling tickets for the 2018 performances for 

Alvin Ailey, the Color Purple and the Bodyguard at the Adrienne Arsht Center  (www.arshtcenter.org ).  Please 

help spread the word to those you know in South Florida (or may want to come to Miami for these performances) 

by encouraging people to appl y our promo code (SISTER) before  selecting the date and time for their ticket 

performance.  

 

http://www.arshtcenter.org/


 

Journal of Sisterhood, February  2018 

Athens Chapter (GA)  

On  February 3, 2018, the Athens Chapter of NAASC will join the Iota Psi Omega Chapter of Alpha Kappa Alpha 

Sorority, Inc., the Bon -Bons Socia l and Civic Club, Hill Chapel Baptist Church, and the Athens High and Industrial 

Alumni Association in celebrating Ms. Elizabeth G. King's 100th birthday. Ms. King is presently active in these 

groups and they are near and dear to her heart.   This is our way of celebrating her.  

Ms. King is Spelman class of 1943 and has proudly supported her alma mater  since she graduated 74 years ago. 

Plans are being made to take her to the Blue Note in spring of 2018 to celebrate 75 years with classmates and 

Spelman Sisters! 

 

If you can  send a donation to help the Athens NAASC  sponsor this celebration, it will be most appreciated.   All 

the before mentioned groups are uniting to host this event, and since our chapter is small yet growing, assistance 

of any amount is apprecia ted.  If you would like to contribute to this celebration, please share a donation.   Checks 

payable to  E.G. King Celebration  can be sent to 212 Kelli Drive, Athens, G A 30606.  Donations can also be made 

by Cash App:  https://cash.me/$EGKingCelebration  or PayPal:  https://www.paypal.me/EGKingCelebration .  If 

you will be in or near Athens, we would love for you to join us!  All are welcome!   

 

Augusta  Chapter (GA)  

The Augusta Chapter participated in Paint Night on November 3, 2017 

 
 

 

 

https://maps.google.com/?q=212+Kelli+DriveAthens,+Ga+30606&entry=gmail&source=g
https://maps.google.com/?q=212+Kelli+DriveAthens,+Ga+30606&entry=gmail&source=g
https://cash.me/$EGKingCelebration
https://www.paypal.me/EGKingCelebration
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The chapter hosted a Spelman Morehouse Christmas party on Sunday, December 17th, 2017.  

 

 

Baltimore Chapter (MD)  
The NAASC Baltimore Holiday Dinner was held on December 16th at My Thai Restaurant. The photo includes 

member Tenaea Thomas , President -Elect Quida Chancey, President Shaeeda Mensah, member Tibi Lyons, and 

Corresponding -Secretary Ariel Moore.   

 
The chapter has the following upcoming events:   

¶ Volunteer Event with Save Our Village -Baltimore on  February 3rd from 12 -2pm  across from 120 N. Front 

Street.   


